

VICTORIAN GOVERNMENT SOLICITOR'S OFFICE

Your reference:

All correspondence to:

PO Box 4356

Melbourne 3001 Australia DX 300077 Melbourne

Our reference:

1403971

Contact details:

Andrew Suddick

(03) 8684 0458 (direct line) andrew.suddick@vgso.vic.gov.au

28 May 2014

Mr Chris Fox Level 50 Bourke Place 600 Bourke Street MELBOURNE VIC 3000

By email: chris.fox@au.kwm.com

Dear Mr Cox

Independent Inquiry into Hazelwood Mine Fire - State's Response Information regarding call to 000 on 9 February 2014

We refer to our previous communications in this matter and to the evidence given in the hearings thus far.

As you are aware, in the course of giving evidence on Monday, 26 May 2014, the Fire Services Commissioner (Commissioner) was requested by the Board to ascertain whether a call had been made to 000 by GDF Suez on 9 February 2014 (see transcript for 26 May 2014, page 49).

In the course of giving evidence yesterday, Mr Shanahan, a GDF Suez employee, referred to a call been logged by Diamond Protection (the firm we understand provides security services for GDF Suez) of a call been made to 000 at 13:40 on 9 February 2014 (see transcript, page 274).

In order to address the query raised in the course of the Commissioner giving evidence on 26 May 2014 we have taken steps to contact the Emergency Services Telecommunications Authority (ESTA) to ascertain whether a call was made by GDF Suez on 9 February 2014. We understand that the logs that are kept by ESTA make reference to calls being received and list the relevant phone number from which the call was made.

To date, ESTA has been unable to find any record of a call been made from numbers utilised by GDF Suez. Given that Mr Shanahan refers to a call been made by Diamond Protection, we request that you urgently provide us with the number from which that call at 13:40 on 9 February 2014 was made (or numbers from which the call could have been made).

Given that the Board has requested that the Commissioner provide an answer to this query on Friday, 30 May 2014, we request that you urgently provide us with this information preferably by close of business today.

Nauru House:

Southern Cross: Level 25, 121 Exhibition Street Melbourne VIC 3000 Level 33, 80 Collins Street Melbourne VIC 3000

Tel: +61 3 8684 0444 Fax: +61 3 8684 0449 Tel: +61 3 9947 1444 Fax: +61 3 9947 1499



Please feel free to contact Dr Adrian Hoel, of our office, in relation to this matter if you have any further queries (03 8684 0244).

Yours faithfully

Victorian Government Solicitor's Office Andrew Suddick

Andrew Suddick

General Counsel (Litigation)

Emily Heffernan cc: